
BOE CIP/Finance/Facilities Committee Meeting Minutes 08/14/2015 
 

 
 
ATTENDANCE:   
Mr. David Freedman, Board of Education  Dr. Joseph Erardi, NPS Superintendent 
Ms. Kathy Hamilton, Board of Education Mr. Ron Bienkowski, NPS Business Office 
 
Three members of the Public 
   
• CALL TO ORDER 

The Board of Education CIP/Finance/Facilities Committee Meeting was called to order at 
8:07 a.m. 

 
• PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 

Aaron Cox – expressed support for the LED lighting project at Middle Gate 
Erin Arcario – Questioned why the Middle Gate HVAC project had been moved up in the CIP. 
Michael Wight – Questioned why Hawley School did not have a generator.  

 
• APPROVED MINUTES 

Minutes from August 4, 2015. 
 
• COMMUNICATIONS/ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Ms. Hamilton described email information from Mr. Bienkowski received on 8/7/2015 
about a possible additional capital project (see Attachment A).  Dr. Erardi expressed that we 
should review this information in the upcoming year.  This was agreed upon by both Ms. 
Hamilton and Mr. Freedman, as it was late in the process. 
 

• UNFINISHED BUSINESS 
 
Board of Education Capital Improvement Plan 2016/17 – 2020/21 
 
Action Items from 8/4/2015 Meeting 
 
Ms. Hamilton communicated that she had spoken to Bob Mitchell.  He is satisfied with the 
numbers on both the Middle Gate and the high school roof projects. He said that he doesn't 
feel that PBSC needs to have oversight as they are maintenance projects. He would like to 
see a price escalator based on when they will begin. He said he would be in touch with Gino 
to help finalize the numbers. PBSC is meeting on the 25th in which they will take up the 
projects and vote to approve. Ms. Hamilton also spoke with Mr. Hurley and that he would 
attend the regular BOE meeting on 8/18. 
 
Mr. Faiella said that he also spoke with Bob Mitchell to confirm all pricing numbers – 
escalation and engineering costs was included in the estimate as well as the cost of roof 
drains and scuppers.  In so far as why the boiler spec’d out for the MG HVAC was only a 
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gas boiler and not a dual fuel boiler, Mr. Faiella noted that a high efficiency dual fuel boiler 
does not exist currently in the US. 
 
Updated financial impact statements are complete and will be provided to the board by Mr. 
Bienkowski.  Mr. Faiella’s analysis shows a 4-year payback for the MG HVAC project. 
 
All costs reflected in the CIP are current and ready to go to the full board.  No other 
questions were raised. 
 

• NEW BUSINESS 
o Ms. Hamilton and Mr. Freedman announced that Mr. Freedman would be chairing the 

meetings moving forward. 
 

ACTION ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING 

Responsible Party Action Due Date 
Gino Follow-up on information regarding a generator project for Hawley 

School. 
Next Meeting 

 
• PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 

None 
 

• ADJOURNMENT 
A motion by Ms. Hamilton and second by Mr. Freedman was made to adjourn the 
meeting at 8:55 a.m.  All in Favor 

 
Backup Documents: 
Attachment A: High School Field House Project 
 
Submitted:  Kathy Hamilton, CIP/Finance/Facilities Committee Chair  








	8-14-15 CIP Minutes
	8-14-15 CIP Attachment

